
HARBOROUGH DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

NOTICE OF VACANCY IN OFFICE OF 
COUNCILLOR FOR  

MARKET HARBOROUGH LITTLE BOWDEN 
WARD 

 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 
 

A vacancy has arisen in the Office of Councillor for the Market 
Harborough Little Bowden Ward due to the resignation of 
Councillor Francesca McHugo. 
 
By virtue of the Coronavirus Act 2020 and The Local Government 
and Police and Crime Commissioner (Coronavirus)(Postponement 
of Elections and Referendums)(England and Wales) Regulations 
2020 the by-election will not currently take place, and the vacancy 
will be held open until the by election takes place. The 2020 
regulations provide for the by election to take place on the date for 
the Ordinary Election of Councillors due to be held on Thursday 6 
May 2021. However, this date may be brought forward or deferred 
by the Government depending upon the circumstances. Any 
Election that is In due course called will be duly publicised as 
required by law 

 
Richard Ellis 

Returning Officer 
 
Dated:   Tuesday 30th June 2020  
 
Address:   
 
The Symington Building 
Adam & Eve Street 
Market Harborough 
Leicestershire 
LE16 7AG 
   


